MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THE 22ND OCTOBER 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Lorraine Sanders, Gary Davies, Eifion Smith, Gwyneth Davies and Ifan Evans.

Apologies received from Cllr Christian Pateman and PCSO John Evans.

Matters Arising.

Water Wheel;  The clerk reported that he had sent letters to all the directors of Pentir Pumlumon explaining the situation and categorically stating that Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council will not be taking over any responsibility for the Water Wheel in Pontrhydygroes.

Lay-by on river road;   At the last meeting it was noted that a load of soil had been dumped in the lay-by on the river road. After making enquiries the soil had been tipped there by NRW to build a bund to the rear of the lay-by to prevent fly tipping. Bund is now in place.
Welsh Water;  The clerk informed the councillors that he had contacted Welsh Water with regard to them having turned off the stand pipe and tap by Hafod Newydd. The clerk has had no reply. Cllr Sheena Duller reported that one of the residents affected by the tap being turned off is in contact with Welsh Water. 

Annual Audit;  The clerk reported that he had received the Annual Return from Grant Thornton. An invoice for £286.75 will follow.

Councillors poster;  The clerk reported that he had updated the poster with the councillors details and put it in the notice board.

Correspondence.

A copy of a letter sent to Ceredigion County Council was received from Gwen Davies, the letter was a form of complaint about the removal of the milk stand opposite the entrance to Heol Maesglas during the housing development.
A letter was received from Dion Winton Pollack asking for a donation for the community cinema based at the Village Hall, Flix in the Stix. Cllr Eifion Smith and the clerk declared an interest as they are both involved in this group. The councillors all agreed that this was a good community venture and agreed to donate £100.00 to the group.
A.O.B

The clerk informed the councillors that repair work on the War Memorial needed to be done before the service in November. Also he reminded the councillors that the community garden at the Village Hall was the Community Council’s responsibility and is in need of a good clean up. Councillors agreed that we should ask two local businesses to quote a price to carry out the work at both locations. The clerk was asked to contact the two businesses.

Cllr Gary Davies raised concerns about the safety of Ty Capel Ysbyty Ystwyth. The building is in a dangerous state and no work has been carried out on it for many years. The clerk was asked to contact Building Control to come and look at the building.

Cllr Eifion Smith reported that there was a tree across the public footpath leading from Cae Newydd Ysbyty Ystwyth. Cllr Smith also reported that the bottle bank at the Village Hall was full. The clerk will report both issues.

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing councillors that they can claim up to £150.00 per year for expenses. This money would come out of the precept. None of the councillors wish to take up this offer, with that being the case a letter has to be returned to inform Ceredigion of this. Cllr Peter White proposes that the councillors send one letter between them. 

However if councillors attend meetings on the councils behalf they will be claiming mileage for this.

